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This is what you'll miss if you don't attend at least the program part of the Blue Rid ge 

Chapter meeting in November: some wonderful old slides taken by the late , great chapter 
member, Dick Myer s.  The program will be put together while driving to the meeting and/or 

during  the meal and business meeting ( at least that is what the prese nter is always 
accused of doing ) .  And for those of you who are interested in  history  in the Lynchburg 
area, Lynch burg action  WILL  be included  (as seen above)  -  a potpourri of N&W , including 

some red a nd some blue and the last run(s)  of the Arrow are currently being planned along 
with a passenger trip to Winston -Salem  where he shot the "Southbound" ( Winston -Salem 

Sout hbound Railway) . Note: potpourri means other INTERESTING items Dick photographed.  

 
Wednesday, November 11, 2015.     6:00 p.m. 

Charley's Restaurant.     707 Graves Mill Rd.     Lynchburg, VA. 
 

Plan to attend the Annual Christmas banquet December 5. 
Please bring your remittance to the meeting. 

2016 membership dues are being collected, too! 
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 Minutes for Blue Ridge Chapter, NRHS, meeting of October 14, 2015 
 
 The regularly scheduled Blue Ridge Chapter, NRHS, meeting for October 14, 2015, was called to order by 
President Johnson at 7:16 p.m.  Twenty-six members joined three guests ï Dorr Tucker, Peggy Deyerle and  
Mary Guthrow.   
 The September meeting minutes were approved as distributed and Rick thanked Lloyd Lipscomb for taking 
them in Daleôs absence. 
 Rick congratulated Lou Revelle upon his election of 2016 President of Campbell Co. Historical Society and 
Museum.  Lou plans to emphasize Campbell Co. railroad history in the museum and may be calling on the help of 
the BRC. 
 
Old Business:   

¶ Norris sent around a sign-up sheet for the December 5
th
 BRC Christmas Banquet, to be held at the former 

Southern train station in Altavista.  The cost of the banquet will again be $15.00 per person and is open to 
all members, guest and friends of the BRC.  Norris needs to collect all money by the end of the November 
11

th
 BRC meeting.  The address for the train station is listed in the Calendar of Events in our newsletter and 

on the website.  Rick stated that a program would follow dinner.  

¶ The September  23
rd

 BRC Fun Meeting was very well attended with the planned program to be presented 
by Steve Hutchison with the Winston-Salem, NRHS Chapter.  Steve, however, had an emergency that 
prevented him from attending.  BRC members Jerry Hampton, Norris Deyerle and Rick and Rick-2 Johnson 
presented programs in Steveôs absence. 

¶ Even though there was no nominating committee, the election of 2016 BRC officers was held with the 
following nominations made:  President ï Rick Johnson, Vice President ï Gale McKinley, Treasurer ï John 
Tanner, Secretary ï Norris Deyerle, National Representative ï Bob Leslie.  Earl Guthrow made the motion 
to close nominations which was seconded by Ed deBary; motion carried. 

New Business:   

¶ Roanoke Chapter sent a letter of thanks with a donation to the Blue Ridge Chapter for our help in staffing 
the J #611 excursions this year.  Norris Deyerle made a motion to pass this donation along to the Fire Up 
#611 campaign.  The motion carried. 

¶ Rick is scheduling BRC programs for 2016.  Anyone who would like to present, please let Rick know. 

¶ Dorr Tucker invited everyone to Roanoke Chapter picnic, October 18
th
. 

 
Vice President (Gale McKinley):  Absent 
 
National Representative (Bob Leslie):  Bob announced that he was attending the NRHS Directors Meeting at Utica, 
NY next month.  Anyone who has not been receiving National information and emails, please let him know. 
 
Rail Heritage Region Representative (Norris Deyerle):  Norris announced that he and several other BRC members 
and friends, that helped on the J #611 excursions this year, enjoyed the VMT Appreciation Dinner last Thursday, 
October 8

th
 in Roanoke. 

 
Newsletter Editor (Garland Harper):  Absent.  Rick thanked Garland for his hard work getting the newsletter out on 
time. 
 
Webmaster (John Siegle):  John reported that every issue of the Blue Ridge Dispatcher newsletter, that he had 
access to, is now archived on the website.  If anyone has any BRC newsletters that are not included on the website, 
please get a copy to John for inclusion. 
 
Programs:   

¶ Tonightôs program ñA Southern and Two Norfolk Southernsò was presented by Kurt Reisweber.  This would 
be Kurtôs 30

th
 program for the BRC.  Kurt was thanked for his wonderful programs through the years.   

¶ The upcoming November 11
th
 program will be presented by Wayland Moore and Skip Hansberry will 

present the December 9
th
 program.  

¶ Rick announced that there would be no ñFun Meetingò in November.  
 
Jean Raas won the 50/50 drawing and donated his winnings back to the BRC!  Thanks, Jean! 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:47 p.m. 
       
                                           - Dale W. Diacont,  Secretary    
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National Representative report of the NRHS Fall Conference in Utica, NY 
by Bob Leslie. 

 
1.)  Be on the lookout for a dues renewal warning 'Eblast' to be followed by a renewal letter by snail mail.  
Please read the various options for paying National Dues.     
 
2.)  National intends to issue a printed Bulletin this month.  In 2016 there will be two printed Bulletins and 
two printed Newsletters.    
 
3.)  A change to the by-laws will be proposed at the 2016 or 2017 annual meeting, changing the 
language for local chapter members from 'required' to be National members to 'encouraged' to be 
National members, or something like that.    
 
4.)  In an effort to achieve more financial clarity from National, I spoke to several other National Reps. 
and Al Weber proposing that National's revenue and expenses be shown annually in graphical form on 
two separate pie charts taking up one page of a printed Bulletin.  Al seemed receptive to this concept.    
 
5.)  Digitalization of the Society's 8 and 16 mm movies is almost complete.  They should be available for 
purchase next year. This project was funded by a private donation.  Also, a collection of 14 rail-themed 
paintings bequeathed to the NRHS will be auctioned in 2016.   
 
6.) The 2015 Rail Camps were very successful.  This signature event will be offered again in 2016.  
Students and counselors are needed.  Contact Carl Jensen or Becky Gerstung if you know of any 
candidates or wish to be a mentor/counselor/chaperone in 2016.   
 
7.)  The 2016 convention will be in Denver with several great trips and possibly a parting trip on Sunday 
from Denver to Cheyenne behind #844.  2017 Convention will be in Nashville.  2018 Convention is 
tentative for Orlando.  2019 Convention is set for Ogden/Salt Lake City in May to coincide with the 150th 
anniversary of the Golden Spike and steam-up of the Big Boy. 
 
This report is a brief summary of about seven hours of meetings held on October 24, 2015.  Please 
contact Bob Leslie if you have any questions or comments. 
 

******************************************************* 
 
BRC, NRHS, Member notes - Please keep the following Blue Ridge Chapter members in your thoughts 
and prayers.  Chapter Vice President Gale McKinley and her family upon the recent loss of her mother, 
Mary.  Chapter Secretary Dale Diacont recovering from a stint in the hospital. 

 
********************************************  

 
N&W Memories - I was station agent and express agent at Naruna 
from May 1943 to 1946 or 7, complete with pot bellied stove. The 
"Jack House" (Um... translated "outhouse") was located across 
the  tracks. While at Naruna I relieved at Forest for vacation or 
illness. They would send a girl in for my relief . One of the things 
that still sticks in my mind was getting to ride in the cab from Naruna 
to Brookneal. What a shake that was!  In 1948 while working swing 
job between Bonsack and  Villamont I  was told I had TB, and that 
was the end of my railroading career.  
 
Regards, Gene Campbell 

 
                                                                                                                                          
                         RR humor contributed by Ed deBary 
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Remembering the Flood of '85, thirty years later. 
 

Election Day in 1985, November 5, saw some of the worst flooding ever seen in the James River basin.  Below are 
a few images taken by your Editor that day. Clockwise from top left.   Looking east along a submerged Hydro 
Street.  ApCo's hydroelectric plant at Reusens overwhelmed by the James.   Track at Coleman Falls, MP 161, lies 
askew.   Freight cars in the Buncher Rail Car facility yard jumbled about.   

 
 

 
 

SIGHTINGS 
Privately-owned business car, NYC 3, spent a few days in Lynchburg.  The car arrived on the Regional 
Thursday night, Nov. 5 and departed on the Regional Saturday morning, Nov. 7.               (G. Harper) 
 

         
     Nov. 7- On the platform at Lynchburg prior to departure.                   Crossing the James River on the rear of train #156. 
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 NS Virginian Railway Heritage unit 1069 is framed by the Jefferson Street Bridge in Roanoke, VA,   
on June 23, 2015, as it passes the Virginian Ry. Station, undergoing restoration.  The BRC has made yearly 

contributions to this Roanoke Chapter, NRHS, project since its inception.   Photo and calendar by Skip Salmon.  


